
President’s Message 

One of the ongoing goals of our guild is to share 

our love of basketry with others and perpetuate 

the historic tradition of basket weaving.   Guild 

secretary Stephanie Hamel did just that with her 

article “Baskets on a Blustery Day” published in 

the Jan/Feb issue of Pennsylvania Magazine.  If 

you haven’t read the article and seen the photos, 

be sure to get your copy.  

CPBWG will join other basket weavers all over the 

world to “Sow the Seeds of Basketry” in our 

community as part of the first Kids National 

Basket Day of Weaving spearheaded by Laura Lee 

Zanger.  On June 27th CPBWG will offer children, 

together with an adult family member, the 

opportunity to weave a basket at either East 

Berlin or Gravel Hill.  Perhaps this will result in 

more than a finished basket.  New connections 

and a new hobby might be made too! 

Do you remember your first basket?   Who asked 

you to try weaving a basket?   Who asked you to 

come to a guild gathering?  A fellow art teacher 

encouraged me to take a basket class with her 

years ago.  Little did I know what would result 

from that one class.  I have been weaving baskets 

ever since! 

CPBWG is made up of friends, sisters, mother-

daughter pairs, and mother-son pairs, who share 

their love of basketry and practice the craft 

together.    We can be ambassadors of basketry.  

Tell your story.  I want to hear it. 

Happy Weaving, 

~ Sharon 
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Guild News 

Kids National Basket Weaving Day  

CPBWG will participate in the first National Basket Weaving Day for kids this June.   

We will offer children 10 years and older, who are accompanied by an adult, the 

opportunity to make a colorful. simple basket.  This may be their first time to 

make a basket.   Participants must register in advance, but there is no cost to 

them.   

CPBWG will host workshops in two locations – Gravel Hill and East Berlin.   

Jean Foutz assisted by Mary and Erin Morgan will lead the workshop at Gravel Hill.   Marilyn Julius assisted by 

Sharon Schaeffer and Donna Kumpf will lead the workshop at East Berlin.  The event needs to be publicized, 

supply kits made, registration monitored and onsite helpers.  If you would like to help in some way let Jean 

and Marilyn know.   

More details will be coming this spring.  For now, spread the word to save the date. 

 

 

UFO Update   

Stephanie Hamel and Betsy Mullineaux were the winners of the 2019 UFO prize “kitty”.   Seven members were 

monthly winners of the $10 guild gift certificate.  Eight members completed a UFO each month of the 

challenge.   Many beautiful UFO baskets were made during the year. 

2020 UFO Challenge 

It’s not too late to sign up for this year’s UFO challenge.   Fifteen members have already signed up.  Some have 

even sent digital photos of their first finished UFO basket of the year.   The first basket of the year is due 

March 14th.   

The cost is $8.  Registration forms can be mailed to Sharon Schaeffer 1643 Old Taneytown Road,  

Westminster, MD 21158. 

  *  *  *  *  *  * 

     2020 UFO Registration 

Name: ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Cell # ________________________________        Email ____________________________ 

 

$8.00 registration fee:  cash or check #________________  

 

 



 

Individual 2020 UFO Records  

 

Basket 
#  

Due Date Basket Description Date image sent to 
Sharon  

 
1 
 

 
March 14 

  

  
2 
 

 
April 26 

  

 
3 
 

 
May 17 

  

 
4 
 

 
June 14 

  

 
5 
 

 
July 11 

  

 
6 
 

 
August 8 

  

 
7 
 

  
October 17 

  

 
8 
 

 
November 14 

  

  Grand total Baskets submitted =  
 

 

*** Keep this form for your record *** 

 

 

 



Guilders Weave:  In January a number of CPBWG members  

attended Guilders Weave hosted by Tidewater  

Basketry Guild of Virginia.  

 

CPBWG received a thank you note for the 

Odyssey registration fee that was donated to the 

Guilders Weave raffle.   

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Hats in January!  Guild member Debbi Zvanut taught holiday baskets.  A luncheon 

and gift exchange also took place.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                    Sharon, Marilyn, and Donna deep in thought.    

Debbi with all her goodies.

 

   Guild members 

                                                                                                                           enjoying lunch.  

 

                                                                                                      A finished hat 

 

 

 

Would you be interested in teaching a class 

to fellow Guild members at one of our 

monthly meetings?  Contact Marilyn Julius, 

VP/Programs, at gmcdejulius@gmail.com if 

interested. 

mailto:gmcdejulius@gmail.com


Working with Wool in February—Mary Annunziato brought her collection of wool to teach willow trees, 

flowers, and swags.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

2020 Guild Schedule 

As always, you are welcome to attend any Guild weave and work on your own project. 

March 14, 2020 9:00-5:00 (Snow Date:  March 28), Gravel Hill Church, Palmyra 

Nantucket baskets taught by Pamela Wilson.  Registration was due February 10. 

April 24, 25, 26, 2020  Spring Retreat, Gitt Library, Hanover.  Information was emailed to Guild members.  

Please contact Anne Kelly at Basketsbyanne@yahoo.com or 814-880-2401 with any questions. 

May 16 9:00-4:00, at Camp Hill Giant, and May 17 10:00-4:00 at Linglestown Giant 

Naturals with Katie Grove.  See p. 7-10 for registration form.  Deadline to register is Monday April 27. 

mailto:Basketsbyanne@yahoo.com


June 14, 2020 annual dye party at the home of Jean Foutz, Palmyra.  More information to follow. 

June 27, 2020 Laura Lee Zanger Kids’ Weaving Day project, East Berlin Community Center, and Gravel Hill 

 Church, Palmyra. 

July 11, 2020 9:00-4:00, Camp Hill Giant 

 Service Project basket and Hair Clasp/bracelet/dragonfly 

August 8, 2020 9:00-4:00, Camp Hill Giant 

 tote taught by Becci Melcher 

September 17, 18, 19, 20 A Weaving Odyssey, Gettysburg Aspire 

October 17, 2020 9:00-4:00 Camp Hill Giant 

 Cat Head Basket taught by Sharon Schaeffer 

November 14, 2020 9:00-4:00 Gravel Hill Church, Palmyra 

 Oval Twill taught by Debbi Zvanut 

 

Service Project Update:  The Guild has participated in a 

service project for the past three years.  Baskets have been woven 

by Guild members and filled with personal care products.  

Recipients have included Pittsburgh VA Family Home (2019), 

Survivors Inc. in Gettysburg (shelter for victims of domestic 

violence, 2018), and Stillwaters Safe Home in Hanover (shelter for 

victims of domestic violence, 2017).  Please contact Suzanne at 

sgw59@comcast.net if you have suggestions for this year’s service 

project donation. 

  

My First Basket:  I wove my first basket in 2003 through  

my town’s adult recreation program.  My teacher was  

CPBWG member Linda Moore.  17 years later and I still 

love weaving! 

Do you remember your first basket?  Share your story 

and a picture by emailing Suzanne at sgw59@comcast.net  

for inclusion in a future newsletter. 

 

 

Newsletter Note:  The newsletter is published four times per year, in March, June, September, and December.  

Any news, photos, etc. must be received by the 15th of the month prior to the month of publication.  

Submissions and ideas are always welcome.  Contact Suzanne Williamson at sgw59@comcast.net. 

Patterns—Do you have basket patterns you no 

longer want?  Please consider bringing your 

unwanted basket patterns to any Guild meeting 

to share with others. 

Postage Information shared from 

basketbases.com:  With the ever-increasing 

costs of shipping here is a way to save $$.  If you 

have orders shipped to your residence, those 

shipments can add as much as $10.00 (per box) 

to your shipping costs because it is a residential 

delivery.  This applies to UPS, FedEx and USPS 

ground shipments. 

A great way to save fees associated with a 

residential delivery is to have the package 

delivered to a commercial address near your 

location. 

A commercial address is any address that does 

not have a residence located or associated with 

that address.  Commercial locations can be 

hardware stores, UPS and FedEx locations, 

grocery stores, gas stations or any business 

located near you that is willing to accept a 

shipment from UPS or FedEx. Some may charge 

a small fee. 

 

mailto:sgw59@comcast.net
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Natural Materials with Katie Grove 

Saturday, May 16, 2020, 9:00 am – 5:00 pm 
Community Room, Camp Hill Giant, 3301 Trindle Road, Camp Hill, PA 

Sunday, May 17, 2020 10:00 am - 4:00 pm 
Community Room, Linglestown Giant, 2300 Linglestown Rd., Harrisburg, PA 

Going out into the forests and fields, harvesting materials from nature, and sitting down in the sun to weave a basket is 
my idea of a perfect day! As an artist my passion is create art with all-natural materials that I harvest and prepare from 
the beautiful landscape around my home. As an educator I guide adults and children alike in connecting to their creative 
self through the combination of art and nature. I have a background in Fibers Art from Tyler School of Art in Philadelphia 
and a BFA in Printmaking from SUNY New Paltz and I currently exhibit work regionally in galleries and teach nature and 
art workshops throughout the Hudson Valley. If you are interested in purchasing work, scheduling a workshop, or have 
any questions then please email me at KatieGroveStudios@gmail.com   katiegrovestudios.com   Katie Grove grew up in 
Harrisburg, PA and is thrilled to be invited to teach here. 

 

 

Saturday - Wild Basketry Sampler: Twining and Twill with 

Wild Harvested Plants 

     Full Day Class 

5” w  x 7” h (everyone’s will vary in size and shape) -  All levels. - $90.00 

 

This is an excellent introduction to the joys and nuances of weaving with 

wild harvested plant materials. In this sampler basket we will use twining, 

triple twining, and a twill weave to complete a basket using a wide variety 

of wild harvested plant materials. This includes elm bark, akebia vine, 

basswood fiber, cattail, iris, and more. The base stakes will be prepared elm bark, weavers will be a mix of different 

materials and we will finish with a lashed or a braided rim. Everyone’s basket will turn out to be completely unique 

depending on the materials, weaves pattern, and shape they choose. There will be a focus on discussing harvesting and 

on doing some hands-on preparation of the various materials.   

Tools student should bring: scissors, needle nosed pliers (long, thin ones are best), packing tool, measuring tape or 

ruler, pencil, a small towel, several small clips, and any other tools you like to have.  

 

 **Due to the intricacies of preparing each individual natural material I am not able to provide kits for this project. ** 

 

 

 

 

mailto:KatieGroveStudios@gmail.com


 

Sunday - Diagonal Plaited Cattail Basket 

Full Day Class  6 hrs.- 10:00 am – 4:00 pm 

 

 7” W x 7” L x 7” H  (Size and shape will vary) - All 

levels - $70.00 

In this basket you will get an introduction to both the 

technique of diagonal plaiting and using cattails for 

basketry. You will have a choice of a flat or a zig-zag 

rim and everyone’s basket will turn out a slightly 

different shape. I will also go over everything involved 

in harvesting and preparing cattails for weaving. 

Great for beginning or intermediate weavers and 

those who are interested in learning about wild 

harvested materials. Those familiar with diagonal 

plaiting or advanced weavers may finish early. 

Tools student should bring: scissors, clothes pins or small clips (without any kind of teeth), measuring tape or ruler, 

pencil.  

Kits can be available for this one. Please note that soaking and preparing the cattail is nuanced and I will go over it in 

detail during class. Those that only purchase a kit should be prepared to put some extra care into preparing the cattail. I 

would recommend a kit only for someone that has done diagonal plaiting before.  

 

Sunday - Folded White Pine Bark Belt Pouch, Wall Hanger, or Shoulder Bag - Half day class 

12:00 – 4:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3” x 10” x 8”  (Each piece of bark is unique and everyone’s will be a different size and shape) - All Levels - $70.00 

In this workshop you will learn the ancient art of making folded baskets out of white pine bark with the option 

to add birch bark applique shapes and a braided strap for a shoulder bag or belt pouch. You will first choose a 

piece to work with, learn how to prepare it, and then sew it into your desired shape. I will also go over the entire 

process of harvesting bark for baskets throughout the course of the day.  



 

Materials provided: White pine bark, bark rims (elm, birch, basswood, etc.), twine for sewing and braiding straps 

Tools student should bring: scissors, clothes pins or clips (without teeth is best), an awl, clothes you don’t mind getting 

messy or an apron  

Kits can be available for this one. Please note that soaking and preparing the materials is nuanced and I will go over it in 

detail during class. Those that only purchase a kit should be prepared to put some extra care into preparing their 

materials.  

 

OR 

Sunday - Folded White Pine Bark Table Basket- Half day class 12:00 – 4:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8”  x 10” x 3”  (Each piece of bark is unique and everyone’s will be a different size and shape) - All Levels - $70.00 

In this workshop you will learn the ancient art of making folded baskets out of white pine bark with the option 

to add birch bark applique shapes to make a flat table basket. You will first choose a piece to work with, learn 

how to prepare it, and then sew it into your desired shape. I will also go over the entire process of harvesting 

bark for baskets throughout the course of the day.  

Materials: White pine bark, bark rims (elm, birch, basswood, etc.), twine for sewing and braiding straps. 

Tools student should bring: scissors, clothes pins or clips (without teeth is best), an awl, clothes you don’t mind getting 

messy or an apron 

Kits can be available for this one. Please note that soaking and preparing the materials is nuanced and I will go over it in 

detail during class. Those that only purchase a kit should be prepared to put some extra care into preparing their 

materials.  

 

 

 



 

Sign-up Sheet for Katie Grove’s May Classes 

 

Checks must be received by Monday April 27, 2020, to hold your place and give instructor time to 

gather supplies and make up kits.  Make your checks payable to Katie Grove. Mail your check to 

Marilyn Julius, 6612 Davidsburg Road, East Berlin, PA 17316 

 

Saturday  

Wild Basketry Sampler - $90.00   ____________    

        

Sunday 

 Diagonal Plaited Cattails – Class $70  ____________  

Diagonal Plaited Cattails – Kit $70  ____________  

 

Folded White Pine Pouch – Class $70  ____________ 

 Folded White Pine Pouch – Kit $70  ____________ 

 

 White Pine Table Basket – Class $70  ____________ 

White Pine Table Basket – Kit $70  ____________ 

 

 

    Total Enclosed____________ 

 

Name_______________________________________________ 

 

Email_________________________________________ Phone_______________________

 Please write email address legible.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Directions to Venues 

 
Directions to East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC): 
From Route 15—if coming from north or south take route 234 to East Berlin. (Heidlerberg/East Berlin exit), PA 234 East, 
go 8.2 miles. Turn left onto Fourth St., then left onto North St. 
 
From PA turnpike, take the Gettysburg/ Route 15 exit, follow 15 South and directions above. 
 
From Route 83 and points east or north, take Exit 35 then... 
Head southeast on PA-177 S; turn right to stay on PA-177 (9.6 miles); Continue onto PA-74 N/Carlisle Rd (1.5 mile); 
Continue onto York St. (0.2 miles); Continue onto Wellsville Rd. (0.9 miles); Slight right to stay on Wellsville Rd. (1.9 
miles); Turn left onto Kralltown Rd. (2.1 miles); Turn left onto Davidsburg Rd (0.4 miles);  
Turn right onto Red Run Church Rd. (1.5 miles); Turn left onto PA-194 S (2.8 miles); Turn right onto North Ave. (0.3 miles) 
destination will be on the right. East Berlin Area Community Center 405 North Ave. East Berlin, PA 17316 

Directions to Gravel Hill United Methodist Church, 131 Gravel Hill Road,  
Palmyra, PA  17078 
 
FROM INTERSTATE 81: 
Exit 80 (Grantville), take 743 South to Route 22 (about 1  
mile). Turn left (east) onto Route 22, proceed for approximately 1 mile to Gravel Hill Road (green sign that reads: 
Palmyra 6 miles), turn right (south) onto Gravel Hill Road.  Follow for 4.5 miles to white church on right -Gravel Hill 
United Methodist Church.  
 
FROM Route 422: 
Go to the “square” in Palmyra, turn north onto North Railroad Street,  
continue approximately 1.5 miles to white church on left. 
 
Directions to Giant Grocery store (community room), 3301 Trindle Road, Camp Hill, PA 17011  
 
FROM ROUTE 581: Take exit 5 to Camp Hill; merge onto 11/15 North. The Camp Hill shopping mall will be on your left. 
Giant Grocery store is located at the end of the Mall. You can turn left at Trindle Road, then left into the parking lot at 
Giant.  
 
FROM ROUTE 15 (south of Harrisburg): 
Take route 15 North to Camp Hill. In Camp Hill, turn left on Trindle Road,  
and then left into the parking lot at Giant.  
 
FROM York and south: Route 83 North to 581 Interchange, follow 581 West to exit 5 (Camp Hill), follow directions 
above.  
 
FROM Interstate 81 (Harrisburg and East): Near Harrisburg, follow 83 South. After crossing the Susquehanna River, 
continue straight onto Route 581. Take exit 5 to Camp Hill, merge onto 11/15 North. The Camp Hill shopping mall will be 
on your left. Giant Grocery store is located at the end of the Mall. You can turn left at Trindle Road, then left into the 
parking lot at Giant.  
 
FROM PA. TURNPIKE: Either exit Harrisburg West and take 83 (directions above.) Or exit Mechanicsburg, and follow15 
North (directions above).  

 
 

 



 
 
Giant Grocery in Linglestown, PA is located north of Harrisburg, off of Interstate 81.  
For Navigation, the address is 2300 Linglestown Road, Linglestown, PA 
 
From Route 15 North, as you approach Camp Hill, use the left lane to take PA- 581 West exit toward Interstate 81. You 
will stay right to merge onto 81 North. Take exit 66 for North Front Street, keep left at the fork and follow signs and 
merge onto North Front Street. Continue for about 1 mile, turn right onto Linglestown Road (PA-39 E). In about two 
miles, Giant Will be on your left, 2300 Linglestown Road. 
 
From south of Harrisburg: Interstate 83 North (get in right lane as you cross bridge over Susquehanna River) to Exit 43 
toward Capitol/2nd Street. Turn Right onto Paxton Street (not left onto Second Street). In 1/4 mile, turn LEFT onto 
Cameron Street / PA-230. In 4.9 miles, take PA-39 /Linglestown Road exit. Turn right onto PA-39 East/Linglestown Road. 
In 1.4 miles, Giant will be on your left, 2300 Linglestown Road. 
 
From East of Harrisburg: Take 81 South. Near Harrisburg, exit 69 Progress Avenue. Turn left onto North Progress Avenue. 
Go 1.9 miles, turn left onto PA-39 West. Go 0.2 miles, Giant will be on your right. 2300 Linglestown Road. 
 



President’s Message 

Our lives have changed dramatically since the 

beginning of the year.  I hope this newsletter finds 

you and your loved ones healthy and safe during 

these difficult and uncertain days.  February 

marked our last guild gathering.  Sadly we had to 

cancel the March guild weave, the April Spring 

Retreat, and the May weaving days with Katie 

Grove.  The June dye party is cancelled and the 

National Kids Weaving Day has been postponed 

to June 2021. 

At this time we turn to basket weaving to busy 

our hands, settle our minds and find comfort in 

the familiar.  UFO’s are being completed by our 

members and new baskets started.  Thank you 

Pam Wilson for sharing the directions for the 

waxed linen project for members to try.  

Directions for weaving a Josephine Knot Hen 

basket are included in the newsletter for anyone 

who wants to make one.   If you have favorite 

basket pattern you would like to share, let me 

know and we will pass it onto our members.  

We all want to gather to weave as evidenced by 

the early Odyssey signups.  The Odyssey 

committee will keep members updated on the 

status of this event.  I just ask that you remain 

flexible and understand that our guild calendar of 

events may continue to be revised.   While we 

can’t predict the future, I do know that our guild 

is made up of caring, kind basket weavers who 

will continue to move forward and support our 

craft and each other. 

Happy Weaving Until We Meet Again, 

~ Sharon 
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In this issue: 

• Updated 2020 Guild Schedule, p. 5 

• November class registration, p. 7-8 

• Service Project pattern, p. 8 

• Josephine Knot pattern, p. 9-12 

• Directions to venues, p. 13-14 
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Guild News 

UFO Update   

Congratulations to the following winners:  Stephanie Hamel (March) and Betsy Mullineaux (April).  Each monthly 

winner will receive a $10 gift certificate to be used for a future CPBWG event.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARCH UFO 

Baskets 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April UFO 

Baskets 
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2020 Updated Guild Schedule 

**Please note that some classes have been canceled and/or rescheduled.** 

As always, you are welcome to attend any Guild weave and work on your own project. 

June 14, 2020  The annual dye party has been canceled for this year.  

June 27, 2020 Laura Lee Zanger Kids’ Weaving Day project has been canceled  

and rescheduled for June 26, 2021.  

  

July 11, 2020 Our July weave has been canceled.  However we would still like to make and fill baskets for our 

annual service project.  A pattern is available in this newsletter for your use, or you may choose to make a 

basket following one of these patterns from the justpatterns.com website: 
http://justpatterns.com/weavers/buttonbasket.pdf or 

http://justpatterns.com/weavers/patterns/friendship_basket.html.  Feel free to embellish these as you wish!  Bring 

completed baskets to the August weave or Odyssey.  Thanks in advance for supporting this project! 

August 8, 2020 9:00-5:00, Gravel Hill Church, Palmyra (rescheduled from March) 

Pam Wilson is still planning for the make-up Nantucket class to take place Saturday August 8, 9-5pm at Gravel Hill 

Church if COVID-19 conditions have improved so that it is safe for all to have a gathering.  Pam will email all previous 

participants mid-July to say either we are cancelling again or verify they are attending. If other members have an 

interest in attending, there may be an extra kit or two. Should conditions not improve, Pam will reschedule for next 

year. Please contact Pam if you have any questions:   doubledaywilson@icloud.com. 

September 17, 18, 19, 20 A Weaving Odyssey, Gettysburg Aspire Hotel 

Currently we are still planning to hold Odyssey.  A decision to cancel will be made mid-August based on 

government/hotel regulations and policies.  It is not too late to mail in your registration.  Some classes are 

already filled so check the webpage to see what classes are still available. 
http://basketry.homestead.com/2020ODYSSEY/2020ODYSSEYPAGE.html 

October 17, 2020 9:00-4:00 Camp Hill Giant 

 Cat Head Basket taught by Sharon Schaeffer.  More information will be in the September newsletter. 

November 14, 2020 :00-4:00 Gravel Hill Church, Palmyra 

 Oval Twill taught by Debbi Zvanut.  Sign up sheet is in this newsletter. 

 

Service Project Update:  The Guild has participated in a service project for the past three years.  Baskets 

have been woven by Guild members and filled with personal care products.  Recipients have included 

Pittsburgh VA Family Home (2019), Survivors Inc. in Gettysburg (shelter for victims of domestic violence, 

2018), and Stillwaters Safe Home in Hanover (shelter for victims of domestic violence, 2017).  Please contact 

Suzanne at sgw59@comcast.net if you have suggestions for this year’s service project donation. 

  

 

http://justpatterns.com/weavers/buttonbasket.pdf
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Newsletter Note:  The newsletter is published four times per year, in March, June, September, and December.  

Any news, photos, etc. must be received by the 15th of the month prior to the month of publication.  

Submissions and ideas are always welcome.  Contact Suzanne Williamson at sgw59@comcast.net. 

 

 

 

 

 

Quarantine Weaving 

What have you been weaving while under the stay-at-home order?  Please send photos to Suzanne at 

sgw59@comcast.net.  Check out the projects that Debbi Z. and Suzanne W. have completed.  

 

  

 

 

Debbi and her baskets above 

 

 

                                                                                                                    Suzanne’s projects at left. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Patterns—Do you have basket patterns 

you no longer want?  Please consider 

bringing your unwanted basket patterns 

to any Guild meeting to share with 

others. 
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Big Oval Twill Carry-all  Basket 
Saturday:  Nov. 14, 2020, 10 AM to 4 PM, Gravel Hill Church, Palmyra, PA. 

Presented by Debbi Zvanut 

 

This is a basic twill (2 x 2) pattern basket built on 

an oval wooden (8” x 12”) base. The stakes are 

made with a sturdy 7 MM flat oval reed. The 

basket is capped with a wooden swing handle 

with buttons and ears for easy insertion.  The 

basket is finished off with an old- fashioned triple 

lash (or regular double lash can be used.) 

The stakes can be dyed. Variety of color choices 

available.  Dimensions: approximately 14”L x 

10”W  by 7.5” inches tall (to top of rims, w/o 

handle.)  Skills: stakes insertion, twining, 

continuous 2-2 twill weaving, handle insertion, 

triple lash, rimming and shaping. Level: 

intermediate skill level- all levels welcome 

(beginners will get extra help if needed, but may 

need to finish the final steps on their own,)  

Baskets below are variations by beginners 

You may order a 1) Complete Kit ($ 27. All materials and usual class supplies are provided) or    

      2) $17 for a partial kit (includes: handle, base, pattern.)  & You will need to   bring these  

                       materials if you are purchasing a partial kit: 

• #1 or #2 round reed for twining base & rim row (32 ft.) 

• 7 MM Flat Oval reed for spokes. 61 cut in 12” lengths (34 ft.)  

• 3/16” FO for weavers (Min.: 98 Ft. or 1/3 coil) 

• #3 (medium) seagrass for rim filler (40”) 

• 11/64 FO for triple lashing (30 ft.) 

• ½” FO for rims  (2 pieces: 84 to 90”total)  

Typical tools are provided by each weaver. Students should bring, if possible: small zip ties (vital), 12 

clothespins, garden sheers, old towel, pencil, measuring tape and a basin. There will be a brief break for 

lunch; remember your lunch and beverage or you can order locally. 

 

Materials fee of $27/person for complete kit or $17/person for partial kit, is payable to Debra Zvanut.  Mail 

to Debbi at 8371 Carpet Rd., New Tripoli, PA 18066.  Please register by Oct. 26, to insure there is time to 

compile kits for all.    Questions? Contact Debbi at 610-662-8646 or dzvanut@aol.com 

 

 

 



Big Oval Twill Carry-all  Basket Registration Form 

Name:       E-mail address: 

Phone (in case of last minute cancellation):  ___________________________________________________ 

Stake Color if ordering complete kit   (check one):  natural: _____, Royal Blue: _____, Black: _____, Royal 

purple: ______,  or     harvest (dark burnt orange):  ______, 

Amount enclosed:   ____ for $27 complete kit or   ____$17 for partial kit.  Check #: _____________________ 

Materials fee of $27 or $17/person, payable to Debra Zvanut.  Mail to Debbi at 8371 Carpet Rd., New 

Tripoli, PA 18066.  Please register by Oct. 26, to insure there is time to compile kits for all.                 5/22/20:  D/LZ 

 

************************************************************************* 

Service Project Basket 

Materials: 

½” flat reed, natural (spokes and rim)  

½” flat oval, natural (rim and handle) 

¼” flat reed, natural (weavers and lashing) 

#2 sea grass (rim filler) 

¼” flat reed, dyed (weavers or accent overlays) 

 

 

 

Directions: 

1.  From the ½” flat reed, cut 10 spokes, each 18”.  Lightly mark centers.   

2. Lay out 5 spokes horizontally.  Insert remaining five spokes vertically in an over/under pattern, 

matching centers. 

3. Square base to 4”.  Upset spokes. 

4. Begin start/stop weaving with ¼” flat reed.  Weave 13 rows of start/stop weaving.  The 13th row is your 

rim row.  Rows 6-8 can be woven with dyed reed if desired. 

5. Cut and tuck all spokes. 

6. From the ½” flat oval, cut a handle piece approximately 20”, or shorter.  Insert one end into your 

weaving along the center spoke, on one side of your basket.  Gently insert the other end along the 

center spoke on the opposite side.  Using a small screwdriver work the handle under your weaving 

until it is the desired height.  (you might need to cut it shorter) You may use a dab of glue to hold the 

handle in place. 

7. Rim with ½” flat reed for inside rim, and ½” flat oval reed for outside rim, seagrass for rim filler.  Lash 

with ¼” flat reed. 

8. Cut small pieces of ¼” dyed reed to add as overlays on two sides.  (see picture) 



 

 

Josephine Knot Hen Basket 

The Josephine Knot is a design that dates back for thousands 

of years.  The unique twist can be found in numerous artistic 

forms. In this basket the knot is used to form the handle of a 

hen basket. 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Step 1 – Forming the Josephine Knot  

Thoroughly wet the ten pieces of round reed 60 inches long.  The reed needs to 

be pliable to be twisted to form the knot.  A Josephine Knot is formed with two 

sets of five pieces of round reed.   

Work on a flat surface to loosely loop the reed as shown.  Start with a loop of the 

five pieces. Keep the top of the loop at the midpoint of the length of reeds.  

Loop the remaining 5 pieces and lay it over the first loop.  Carefully weave the 

bundle over and under the first loop to connect the two loops.  Check to keep the 

round reed flat and untwisted in each bundle.   

Slowly pull the ends in opposite directions to tighten up 

the loop.  

 The knot should measure about 7” and lay flat. 

 

 

 

 

Weaving Level: Intermediate 

Supplies:  

 ¼” flat reed 

 #6 round reed 

Assorted reeds, seagrass &              
weaving materials 

 



*Optional Hint – Use two colors for the spokes.   

If you use five pieces on one color reed and five pieces of another color 

of reed it may make it easier to see which section is over and which 

section is under as you begin to form the Josephine knot.   

 

 

 

Step 2 – Separating  Ribs 

After adjusting the knot to an even and tight form, separate the pieces on 

both ends.  These pieces will form the basic ribs of the hen basket.   

Use a flexible, wet piece of # 2 round reed to weave over / under the spokes.  

The spaces will spread apart as you weave.  Weave about one half an inch on 

each side of the knot.  

 

 

 

 

Continue to weave, working from one side to another spreading the spokes evenly as you go.  Switch to wider 

flat reed and other materials as you weave out from the knot.  No longer weave flat on the table.  Hold the 

form in your lap to encourage it to curve and start to make the hen shape. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Step 3 – Inserting the Spokes to form Ribs 

Taper the ends of the ribs.  Shape the ribs to matching ribs on the other side to create the rounded basket 

shape.  Ribs from each side form the belly of the basket by sliding into the weaving of the opposite side.  

 One side of spokes will slide to the right of the opposite spokes and the other side will slide to the left of the 

spokes.  Be careful not to crisscross the ribs as you insert them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weave additional rows in an over/under pattern, gently separating the ribs with each row.  As you continue to 

weave more rows the ribs will be held in place.   

Continue to shape the basket form as you weave.  Adjust the ribs to create the desired shape.   Do not cut the 

spokes until you are satisfied with the shape.  

 

*HINT: When you come to the end of a weaver, splice a new weaver by overlapping the new weaver on top 

of the old piece for a few ribs.  Try to hide the ends as best you can on the inside of the basket. 

 

 

 



Step 4 – Weaving the Basket  

Alternate weaving one side of the basket; then weave the other side of the basket. This keeps the basket 

balanced as it is woven toward the center.  Continue to adjust the ribs to maintain the proper symmetrical 

shape of the basket.  Ideally there should be the same number of rows of weaving on each side of the basket 

at any given point.   Since it is not practical to alternate one row at a time, it becomes necessary to watch 

closely to avoid an imbalance.  

 

Step 5 – * Optional - Inserting Secondary Ribs 

If the baskets ribs are spread wide, you may need to insert additional ribs to fill the space. 

If you need to add ribs, measure against your basket to determine the approximate length of the rib.  Whittle 

the ends to a point so that they can easily slide in beside an existing rib.   Once the secondary ribs are secure 

with a row of weaving, adjust the ribs as necessary.  

 

       Step 6 – Finishing the Basket 

        The weaving may fill in at the rim first.  Fill in the spaces tightly. 

         Begin to reverse directions in a decreasing pattern as the two halves fill in. 

         Continue to weave until the weaving meets in the middle.   

         Trim any loose weavers.   

  

          ENJOY! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Directions to Venues 

 
Directions to East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC): 
From Route 15—if coming from north or south take route 234 to East Berlin. (Heidlerberg/East Berlin exit), PA 234 East, 
go 8.2 miles. Turn left onto Fourth St., then left onto North St. 
 
From PA turnpike, take the Gettysburg/ Route 15 exit, follow 15 South and directions above. 
 
From Route 83 and points east or north, take Exit 35 then... 
Head southeast on PA-177 S; turn right to stay on PA-177 (9.6 miles); Continue onto PA-74 N/Carlisle Rd (1.5 mile); 
Continue onto York St. (0.2 miles); Continue onto Wellsville Rd. (0.9 miles); Slight right to stay on Wellsville Rd. (1.9 
miles); Turn left onto Kralltown Rd. (2.1 miles); Turn left onto Davidsburg Rd (0.4 miles);  
Turn right onto Red Run Church Rd. (1.5 miles); Turn left onto PA-194 S (2.8 miles); Turn right onto North Ave. (0.3 miles) 
destination will be on the right. East Berlin Area Community Center 405 North Ave. East Berlin, PA 17316 

Directions to Gravel Hill United Methodist Church, 131 Gravel Hill Road,  
Palmyra, PA  17078 
 
FROM INTERSTATE 81: 
Exit 80 (Grantville), take 743 South to Route 22 (about 1  
mile). Turn left (east) onto Route 22, proceed for approximately 1 mile to Gravel Hill Road (green sign that reads: 
Palmyra 6 miles), turn right (south) onto Gravel Hill Road.  Follow for 4.5 miles to white church on right -Gravel Hill 
United Methodist Church.  
 
FROM Route 422: 
Go to the “square” in Palmyra, turn north onto North Railroad Street,  
continue approximately 1.5 miles to white church on left. 
 
Directions to Giant Grocery store (community room), 3301 Trindle Road, Camp Hill, PA 17011  
 
FROM ROUTE 581: Take exit 5 to Camp Hill; merge onto 11/15 North. The Camp Hill shopping mall will be on your left. 
Giant Grocery store is located at the end of the Mall. You can turn left at Trindle Road, then left into the parking lot at 
Giant.  
 
FROM ROUTE 15 (south of Harrisburg): 
Take route 15 North to Camp Hill. In Camp Hill, turn left on Trindle Road,  
and then left into the parking lot at Giant.  
 
FROM York and south: Route 83 North to 581 Interchange, follow 581 West to exit 5 (Camp Hill), follow directions 
above.  
 
FROM Interstate 81 (Harrisburg and East): Near Harrisburg, follow 83 South. After crossing the Susquehanna River, 
continue straight onto Route 581. Take exit 5 to Camp Hill, merge onto 11/15 North. The Camp Hill shopping mall will be 
on your left. Giant Grocery store is located at the end of the Mall. You can turn left at Trindle Road, then left into the 
parking lot at Giant.  
 
FROM PA. TURNPIKE: Either exit Harrisburg West and take 83 (directions above.) Or exit Mechanicsburg, and follow15 
North (directions above).  

 
 
 
 

 



Giant Grocery in Linglestown, PA is located north of Harrisburg, off of Interstate 81.  
For Navigation, the address is 2300 Linglestown Road, Linglestown, PA 
 
From Route 15 North, as you approach Camp Hill, use the left lane to take PA- 581 West exit toward Interstate 81. You 
will stay right to merge onto 81 North. Take exit 66 for North Front Street, keep left at the fork and follow signs and 
merge onto North Front Street. Continue for about 1 mile, turn right onto Linglestown Road (PA-39 E). In about two 
miles, Giant Will be on your left, 2300 Linglestown Road. 
 
From south of Harrisburg: Interstate 83 North (get in right lane as you cross bridge over Susquehanna River) to Exit 43 
toward Capitol/2nd Street. Turn Right onto Paxton Street (not left onto Second Street). In 1/4 mile, turn LEFT onto 
Cameron Street / PA-230. In 4.9 miles, take PA-39 /Linglestown Road exit. Turn right onto PA-39 East/Linglestown Road. 
In 1.4 miles, Giant will be on your left, 2300 Linglestown Road. 
 
From East of Harrisburg: Take 81 South. Near Harrisburg, exit 69 Progress Avenue. Turn left onto North Progress Avenue. 
Go 1.9 miles, turn left onto PA-39 West. Go 0.2 miles, Giant will be on your right. 2300 Linglestown Road. 
 



President’s Message 

Seasons are changing.  Fall is on its way.  I am 

looking forward to cooler days, pumpkin spice 

and more activities reopening.  Guild events will 

continue to be modified as we adjust to living 

through a pandemic.  Thank you all for 

understanding as many of our guild events were 

cancelled for this year and postponed until 2021.  

Thank you to Pam Wilson for teaching your 

postponed class virtually and to those members 

who were able to participate.    

In August the executive board met via Zoom to 

plan for fall guild events.  The usual CPBWG 

weaving venues are still closed for groups, yet we 

are eager to gather to weave.  Hoping to take 

advantage of pleasant autumn days, we have 

reserved the outdoor pavilion at East Berlin 

community center for Sept 19 and October 17.  I 

invite you to join me from 10am until 2pm to 

weave on your own individual basket project. It 

will be great to see each other, while we maintain 

a safe social distance.  There will be no instructor 

or specific basket taught.  This a free event.  Don’t 

forget to bring your lunch. 

 Many of you have been busy weaving and 

submitting photos of your finished baskets for the 

UFO challenge.  Only October and November 

baskets remain to be submitted.   Some of the 

recent basket photos are included later in the 

newsletter for everyone to enjoy.    

Happy Weaving Until We Meet Again, 

~ Sharon 
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   Sharon Schaeffer. . . . . . .  410-967-4482 

     swschae@gmail.com 

Vice-President/Programs:   

  Marilyn Julius . . . . . . . . . . 717-292-3218 

  gmcdejulius@gmail.com   

Secretary:   

   Stephanie Hamel. . . . . . . 570-472-3942 
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Treasurer:   

   Becci Melcher . . . . . . . . .717-434-4694  
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Members at Large:  
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   Suzanne Williamson . . .  717-632-8453    
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In this issue: 

• Updated 2020 Guild Schedule, p. 3 

• General membership meeting agenda, 

p. 7 

• Dues update, p. 2 

• UFO projects, p. 4-6 

• November class registration, p. 8-9 

• Directions to venues, p. 10-11 
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Guild News 

DUES Update:   

 The board has made the decision to carry over this year’s dues to 2021.  That means that if you were a dues 

paying member of CPBWG during 2020 your membership will continue for 2021 at no additional cost.  

 

**Scam Alert**  Please be advised that none of your guild board members will contact you by email 

requesting your Amazon or other account information.  If you receive an email asking for that type of 

information your best bet is to delete it!  If you are in doubt as to whether an email is legitimate, feel free 

to contact one of your board members.  Contact information is on page 1. 

 

Sad News:  As many of you are aware, 

CPBWG lost dear friend and long-time member 

Dorothy Scheiman on July 1 after a  

courageous battle with leukemia. 

We will miss her smile, her friendship and 

her love of purple.  Rest in peace, Dorothy. 

 

   

 



2020 Updated Guild Schedule 

    **Please note that some classes have been canceled and/or rescheduled.** 

September 19, 2020:  Open weave from 10-2 at East Berlin Community Center, outdoor pavilion.  You will 

need to wear a mask if you plan to enter the building to use the bathroom, visit the thrift shop, etc.  The 

Annual CPBWG general members meeting is usually held during the Odyssey Convention following the 

Saturday night banquet.    Since Odyssey has been cancelled this year, we will hold the general members 

meeting at the East Berlin Community Center Pavilion in East Berlin, PA on September 19th.   The meeting 

will begin approximately at noon.   As members take a break from weaving for lunch, a brief meeting will be 

called to order.  The agenda can be found on p. 7 of this newsletter. 

October 17, 2020:  Open weave from 10-2 at East Berlin Community Center, outdoor pavilion.  You will 

need to wear a mask if you plan to enter the building to use the bathroom, visit the thrift shop, etc.  

November 14, 2020:  10:00-4:00 Gravel Hill Church, Palmyra.  Oval Twill taught by Debbi Zvanut. Sign up 

sheet is in this newsletter on page 8-9.  Registration due by October 26, 2020. 

*** The Oval Twill basket class is still scheduled for Nov. 14 at the Gravel Hill church. Things 

may change if the church decides not to rent to non-church groups. If that is the case, I will 

try to find another nearby location. If not, I can mail the pattern, base and handle to you for 

$17 plus shipping ($10 or less I think) Keep that in mind and make a note on your registration 

form. If we hold class, we will socially distance and wear masks. Debbi Zvanut. 610-662-8646, 

dzvanut@aol.com 

 

Looking Ahead: 

April 2021:  Our Annual Retreat is being planned for April with instructor  

Marilyn Parr. 

June 26, 2021 Laura Lee Zanger Kids’ Weaving Day project has been  

rescheduled for June 26, 2021.  More info will be in future newsletters. 

September 16-19, 2021: A Weaving Odyssey.  Unfortunately, this year’s Odyssey has been canceled, but we 

are all looking forward to next year with the same teachers and most of the same baskets.  Stay tuned for 

more information!  

Service Project Update:  Unfortunately we have decided to postpone the Service Project for this 

calendar year.  We look forward to making, filling, and donating baskets in 2021.  If you would like to make 

a basket, a pattern as well as links to 2 free patterns were included in the June newsletter.  Thank you in 

advance for your continued support of this project.   Please contact Suzanne at sgw59@comcast.net if you 

have suggestions for next year’s service project donation. Past recipients have included Pittsburgh VA 

Family Home (2019), Survivors Inc. in Gettysburg (shelter for victims of domestic violence, 2018), and 

Stillwaters Safe Home in Hanover (shelter for victims of domestic violence, 2017). 
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UFO Update   

Congratulations to the following winners:  Marie Fitzgerald (May), Jean Foutz (June), Donna Kumpf (July). 
Each monthly winner will receive a $10 gift certificate to be used for a future CPBWG event.   

June UFO Baskets 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 July  
 UFO    
Baskets 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

August UFO Baskets 



  

CPBWG General Members Meeting—September 19, 2020 

East Berlin Community Pavilion, East Berlin, PA     

 (approx.   12:00pm as members break for lunch) 

 

Call to Order 

Approval of last meeting’s minutes 

Treasurers Report - Becci 
Current balance 

 

Presidents Report – Sharon  (UFO 2020 update) 

 

Committee Reports  

• Programs – Marilyn  
Preview of 2021 events 

 

• Communications – Suzanne 
Quarterly newsletter 

 

• Membership – Donna 
Current 2020 membership  to be rolled over to 2021 

 

• Special Programs – Linda 
Preview of 2021 retreat 
Preview of 2021 Odyssey 

 

Old Business 

• 2020 Calendar adjustments 

• 2020 service project  

• Kids National Basket Weaving Day – Saturday, June 26, 2021 

 

New Business 

• 2021 venues 

Motion to Adjourn 

 

 



Big Oval Twill Carry-all Basket 
Presented by Debbi Zvanut 

Saturday:  Nov. 14, 2020, 10 AM to 4 PM, Gravel Hill Church, Palmyra, PA. 

*** The Oval Twill basket class is still scheduled for Nov. 14 at the Gravel Hill church. Things may 

change if the church decides not to rent to non-church groups. If that is the case, I will try to find 

another nearby location. If not, I can mail the pattern, base and handle to you for $17 plus shipping 

($10 or less I think) Keep that in mind and make a note on your registration form. If we hold class, we 

will socially distance and wear masks. Debbi Zvanut. 610-662-8646, dzvanut@aol.com 

 

This is a basic twill (2 x 2) pattern basket built on 

an oval wooden (8” x 12”) base. The stakes are 

made with a sturdy 7 MM flat oval reed. The 

basket is capped with a wooden swing handle 

with buttons and ears for easy insertion.  The 

basket is finished off with an old- fashioned triple 

lash (or regular double lash can be used.) 

The stakes can be dyed. Variety of color choices 

available.  Dimensions: approximately 14”L x 

10”W  by 7.5” inches tall (to top of rims, w/o 

handle.)  Skills: stakes insertion, twining, 

continuous 2-2 twill weaving, handle insertion, 

triple lash, rimming and shaping. Level: 

intermediate skill level- all levels welcome 

(beginners will get extra help if needed, but may 

need to finish the final steps on their own,)  

Baskets below are variations by beginners 

You may order a 1) Complete Kit ($ 27. All materials and usual class supplies are provided) or    

      2) $17 for a partial kit (includes: handle, base, pattern.)  & You will need to   bring these  

                       materials if you are purchasing a partial kit: 

• #1 or #2 round reed for twining base & rim row (32 ft.) 

• 7 MM Flat Oval reed for spokes. 61 cut in 12” lengths (34 ft.)  

• 3/16” FO for weavers (Min.: 98 Ft. or 1/3 coil) 

• #3 (medium) seagrass for rim filler (40”) 

• 11/64 FO for triple lashing (30 ft.) 

• ½” FO for rims  (2 pieces: 84 to 90”total)  

Typical tools are provided by each weaver. Students should bring, if possible: small zip ties (vital), 12 

clothespins, garden sheers, old towel, pencil, measuring tape and a basin. There will be a brief break for 

lunch; remember your lunch and beverage or you can order locally. 

 

Materials fee of $27/person for complete kit or $17/person for partial kit, is payable to Debra Zvanut.  Mail 

to Debbi at 8371 Carpet Rd., New Tripoli, PA 18066.  Please register by Oct. 26, to insure there is time to 

compile kits for all.    Questions? Contact Debbi at 610-662-8646 or dzvanut@aol.com 

mailto:dzvanut@aol.com


 

Big Oval Twill Carry-all Basket Registration Form 

Name:       E-mail address: 

Phone (in case of last-minute cancellation):  ___________________________________________________ 

Stake Color if ordering complete kit   (check one):  natural: _____, Royal Blue: _____, Black: _____, Royal 

purple: ______,  or     harvest (dark burnt orange):  ______, 

Amount enclosed:   ____ for $27 complete kit or   ____$17 for partial kit.  Check #: _____________________ 

Materials fee of $27 or $17/person, payable to Debra Zvanut.  Mail to Debbi at 8371 Carpet Rd., New 

Tripoli, PA 18066.  Please register by Oct. 26, to insure there is time to compile kits for all.                 5/22/20:  D/LZ 

 

************************************************************************* 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Note:  The newsletter is published four times per year, in March, June, September, and December.  

Any news, photos, etc. must be received by the 15th of the month prior to the month of publication.  

Submissions and ideas are always welcome.  Contact Suzanne Williamson at sgw59@comcast.net. 

 

 

 

 

 

What Are You Weaving? 

What have you been weaving?  Please send photos to Suzanne at sgw59@comcast.net for inclusion in the 

next newsletter.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Patterns—Do you have basket patterns 

you no longer want?  Please consider 

bringing your unwanted basket patterns 

to any Guild meeting to share with 

others. 

mailto:sgw59@comcast.net
mailto:sgw59@comcast.net


Directions to Venues 

 
Directions to East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC): 
From Route 15—if coming from north or south take route 234 to East Berlin. (Heidlerberg/East Berlin exit), PA 234 East, 
go 8.2 miles. Turn left onto Fourth St., then left onto North St. 
 
From PA turnpike, take the Gettysburg/ Route 15 exit, follow 15 South and directions above. 
 
From Route 83 and points east or north, take Exit 35 then... 
Head southeast on PA-177 S; turn right to stay on PA-177 (9.6 miles); Continue onto PA-74 N/Carlisle Rd (1.5 mile); 
Continue onto York St. (0.2 miles); Continue onto Wellsville Rd. (0.9 miles); Slight right to stay on Wellsville Rd. (1.9 
miles); Turn left onto Kralltown Rd. (2.1 miles); Turn left onto Davidsburg Rd (0.4 miles);  
Turn right onto Red Run Church Rd. (1.5 miles); Turn left onto PA-194 S (2.8 miles); Turn right onto North Ave. (0.3 miles) 
destination will be on the right. East Berlin Area Community Center 405 North Ave. East Berlin, PA 17316 

Directions to Gravel Hill United Methodist Church, 131 Gravel Hill Road,  
Palmyra, PA  17078 
 
FROM INTERSTATE 81: 
Exit 80 (Grantville), take 743 South to Route 22 (about 1  
mile). Turn left (east) onto Route 22, proceed for approximately 1 mile to Gravel Hill Road (green sign that reads: 
Palmyra 6 miles), turn right (south) onto Gravel Hill Road.  Follow for 4.5 miles to white church on right -Gravel Hill 
United Methodist Church.  
 
FROM Route 422: 
Go to the “square” in Palmyra, turn north onto North Railroad Street,  
continue approximately 1.5 miles to white church on left. 
 
Directions to Giant Grocery store (community room), 3301 Trindle Road, Camp Hill, PA 17011  
 
FROM ROUTE 581: Take exit 5 to Camp Hill; merge onto 11/15 North. The Camp Hill shopping mall will be on your left. 
Giant Grocery store is located at the end of the Mall. You can turn left at Trindle Road, then left into the parking lot at 
Giant.  
 
FROM ROUTE 15 (south of Harrisburg): 
Take route 15 North to Camp Hill. In Camp Hill, turn left on Trindle Road,  
and then left into the parking lot at Giant.  
 
FROM York and south: Route 83 North to 581 Interchange, follow 581 West to exit 5 (Camp Hill), follow directions 
above.  
 
FROM Interstate 81 (Harrisburg and East): Near Harrisburg, follow 83 South. After crossing the Susquehanna River, 
continue straight onto Route 581. Take exit 5 to Camp Hill, merge onto 11/15 North. The Camp Hill shopping mall will be 
on your left. Giant Grocery store is located at the end of the Mall. You can turn left at Trindle Road, then left into the 
parking lot at Giant.  
 
FROM PA. TURNPIKE: Either exit Harrisburg West and take 83 (directions above.) Or exit Mechanicsburg, and follow15 
North (directions above).  

 
 
 
 

 



Giant Grocery in Linglestown, PA is located north of Harrisburg, off of Interstate 81.  
For Navigation, the address is 2300 Linglestown Road, Linglestown, PA 
 
From Route 15 North, as you approach Camp Hill, use the left lane to take PA- 581 West exit toward Interstate 81. You 
will stay right to merge onto 81 North. Take exit 66 for North Front Street, keep left at the fork and follow signs and 
merge onto North Front Street. Continue for about 1 mile, turn right onto Linglestown Road (PA-39 E). In about two 
miles, Giant Will be on your left, 2300 Linglestown Road. 
 
From south of Harrisburg: Interstate 83 North (get in right lane as you cross bridge over Susquehanna River) to Exit 43 
toward Capitol/2nd Street. Turn Right onto Paxton Street (not left onto Second Street). In 1/4 mile, turn LEFT onto 
Cameron Street / PA-230. In 4.9 miles, take PA-39 /Linglestown Road exit. Turn right onto PA-39 East/Linglestown Road. 
In 1.4 miles, Giant will be on your left, 2300 Linglestown Road. 
 
From East of Harrisburg: Take 81 South. Near Harrisburg, exit 69 Progress Avenue. Turn left onto North Progress Avenue. 
Go 1.9 miles, turn left onto PA-39 West. Go 0.2 miles, Giant will be on your right. 2300 Linglestown Road. 
 



President’s Message 

What a year this has been!  Who knew what 2020 had 

in store of us when we met last January to kick off the 

New Year?  I am thankful for the friendships made 

through our guild.  We have supported each other 

throughout the year, staying in touch remotely. We 

have continued to weave baskets to keep our hands 

busy and our minds calm.  Submitted photos of 

completed UFO baskets brightened my days through 

spring, summer and fall.  Many are showcased in our 

newsletters.  

The weather cooperated in September and October 

for our guild’s fall weaving gatherings held at the 

outdoor pavilion of the East Berlin Community Center.  

After of months of weaving on our own, it was a joy to 

see so many of you.   

Scheduling guild events remains a challenge as the 

executive board works on the 2021 guild calendar of 

events.   In the coming months we hope to offer many 

of the 2020 workshops, baskets, and teachers that 

were cancelled.   I ask your understanding as we may 

have to continue to modify our plans to gather.   

Saturday, January 16th is targeted for our first guild 

workshop of the New Year. Samantha Richards has 

been able to reserve a room at the Lake Heritage 

Community Center for this event.  Following Covid 

protocol we must limit our group to 25, wear a mask, 

and maintain social distancing.  (more information 

about the event is in the newsletter). 

Best wishes for a wonderful holiday season and a 

Happy New Year.  See you 2021! 

~ Sharon 
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BOARD MEMBERS  

President:   

   Sharon Schaeffer. . . . . . .  410-967-4482 

     swschae@gmail.com 

Vice-President/Programs:   

  Marilyn Julius . . . . . . . . . . 717-292-3218 

  gmcdejulius@gmail.com   

Secretary:   

   Stephanie Hamel. . . . . . . 570-472-3942 

   hamel@ptd.net  

Treasurer:   

   Becci Melcher . . . . . . . . .717-434-4694  

   rmelcher140@comcast.net  

Members at Large:  

Communications  

   Suzanne Williamson . . .  717-632-8453    

   sgw59@comcast.net  

 Special Events  

   Linda Moore . . . . . . . . . .717-632-2314  

   mygrandy@hotmail.com  

 Membership/Audit  

   Donna Kumpf . . . . . . . . .717-963-7533  
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In this issue: 

• Guild News, p. 2, 7 

• Dues update, p. 2 

• UFO projects, p. 2-4 

• 2021 UFO Challenge information, p. 6-7 

• January class registration, p. 5 

• Directions to venues, p. 9-10 

 

 

http://www.basketry.homestead.com/
mailto:swschae@gmail.com
mailto:hamel@ptd.net


Guild News 

DUES Reminder:   

 The board has made the decision to carry over this year’s dues to 2021.  That means that if you were a dues 

paying member of CPBWG during 2020 your membership will continue for 2021 at no additional cost. No dues will be 

collected for 2021! 

2021 Guild Schedule 

Saturday, January 16, 2021:  Sharon Schaeffer will teach a class on Temari Balls.  We will also have a holiday 

gift exchange if you are interested in participating.  See p. 5 for more information.   

Looking Ahead: 

April 2021:  Our Annual Retreat is being planned for April with instructor  

Marilyn Parr.  More information will be sent closer to April. 

June 26, 2021 Laura Lee Zanger Kids’ Weaving Day project has been  

rescheduled for June 26, 2021.  More info will be in future newsletters. 

September 16-19, 2021: A Weaving Odyssey.  Unfortunately, 2020’s Odyssey was canceled, but we are all 

looking forward to next year with the same teachers and most of the same baskets.  Stay tuned for more 

information!  

 

UFO Update   

Congratulations to the following winners:  Betty Ruth (August) and Samantha Richards (October).  Each monthly winner 

will receive a $10 gift certificate to be used for a future CPBWG event.  If you would like to participate in the 2021 UFO 

Challenge, see p. 6-7 for more information. (November’s winner will be listed in the March newsletter.) 
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JANUARY GUILD WEAVE:  Temari Balls 
SATURDAY, JANUARY 16, 2021    9:30 am to 3:30pm  

Lake Heritage Community Center, 

1000 Heritage Drive 

Gettysburg, PA 17325 

 

Learn a new craft to start the New Year! 

Temari is a Japanese folk craft of thread wrapped balls to create 

colorful, kaleidoscopic patterns.  

Learn some basic techniques and create a unique, colorful wrapped  

ball under the direction of Sharon Schaeffer.  Everyone will be 

successful.  

The guild will provide all the supplies for the balls.  You only need to 

bring a pair of scissors, a tape measure and an optional pin cushion.   

 

Participants are asked to bring their own bag lunch and drink.   The wining names of the 2020 UFO challenge 

will be drawn at noon.  Two UFO participants will split the 2020 UFO “kitty”.  You do not have to be present to 

win.  

An optional gift exchange will follow the UFO drawing.  If you wish to participate, bring an inexpensive 

wrapped gift in the $5-10 range that a basket guild member would enjoy.  

 

 The room capacity is limited to 25 people.  You must RSVP if you plan to attend.  We 

cannot have more people than allowed.  This is not a drop-in event.  All participants must wear 

a mask and socially distance while in the room.  Hand sanitizer will be available.  

  

RSVP to Sharon Schaeffer by January 8, 2021.  Email Sharon at swschae@gmail.com , text her cell at 410-967-

4482 or leave a message on her home phone 410-857-5154.  

 If you have any questions, please contact Sharon.  
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   2021 UFO Challenge 

Complete those unfinished baskets you have been avoiding, 

make a basket from a kit or pattern you want to try, or make 

one basket to contribute to our July service project.  

 

Complete baskets to fit your schedule – basically one basket a month. You do not have to decide which 

baskets you will make when you register to participate.    One finished basket is due by the monthly guild 

gatherings held in March, April, May, June, July, August, October and November.  Members who complete a 

verified basket are eligible for a monthly drawing for a $10 guild gift certificate good for future guild 

workshops or Odyssey fees.  

A grand prize will be drawn at the end of the year from the entries completed.  Participants receive one entry 

for each completed basket.  Two names will be drawn to split the winning prize money (all the money from 

the UFO Challenge sign-up).   The more members who sign up, the bigger the “kitty”.  The more baskets you 

complete, the more chances you have to win.  

Sharon Schaeffer will continue to serve as the 2021 UFO record keeper.  She will record each participant’s 

baskets as they are completed.  To verify that you have completed a basket, send a digital photo of your 

basket to Sharon, either to her cell phone # 410-967-4482 or to swschae@gmail.com . 

Sign up to participate  NOW !   The cost to participate is $8.00.  

Complete the registration form below. Make checks payable to CPBWG. Send your registration and payment 

to Sharon Schaeffer - 1643 Old Taneytown Road, Westminster, MD 21158.     

 

  *  *  *  *  *  * 

     2021 UFO Registration 

 

Name: ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Cell # ________________________________        Email ____________________________ 

 

$8.00 registration fee:  cash or check #________________  
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Individual 2021 UFO Records  

 

Basket 
#  

Month  
 

Date  
Completed 

Basket Description Date image 
sent to Sharon  

 
1 
 

 
March  

   

  
2 
 

 
April  

   

 
3 
 

 
May  

   

 
4 
 

 
June  

   

 
5 
 

 
July  

   

 
6 
 

 
August  

   

 
7 
 

  
October  

   

 
8 
 

 
November  

   

   Grand total Baskets submitted =  

 

 

*** Keep this form for your record *** 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 



Website Help!!  The Guild is investigating a new host for our website due to some issues with the current 

host.  If you or anyone you know has experience with different website hosting sites please contact Donna 
Kumpf at kumpf4@comcast.net or 717-963-7533.  Also, if you are interested in being the webmaster for the 
Guild please contact Donna for more information. 
 

 

Newsletter Note:  The newsletter is published four times per year, in March, June, September, and December.  
Any news, photos, etc. must be received by the 15th of the month prior to the month of publication.  
Submissions and ideas are always welcome.  Contact Suzanne Williamson at sgw59@comcast.net. 
 

 

 

 

 

What Are You Weaving? 

What have you been weaving?  Please send photos to Suzanne at sgw59@comcast.net for inclusion in the 

next newsletter.   

 

October 17 Weave Photos 

A small group of Guild members gathered outdoors at the East Berlin Community Center for a beautiful fall 

day of weaving and fellowship! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Patterns—Do you have basket patterns 

you no longer want?  Please consider 

bringing your unwanted basket patterns 

to any Guild meeting to share with 

others. 
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Directions to Venues 

 
Directions to East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC): 
From Route 15—if coming from north or south take route 234 to East Berlin. (Heidlerberg/East Berlin exit), PA 234 East, 
go 8.2 miles. Turn left onto Fourth St., then left onto North St. 
 
From PA turnpike, take the Gettysburg/ Route 15 exit, follow 15 South and directions above. 
 
From Route 83 and points east or north, take Exit 35 then... 
Head southeast on PA-177 S; turn right to stay on PA-177 (9.6 miles); Continue onto PA-74 N/Carlisle Rd (1.5 mile); 
Continue onto York St. (0.2 miles); Continue onto Wellsville Rd. (0.9 miles); Slight right to stay on Wellsville Rd. (1.9 
miles); Turn left onto Kralltown Rd. (2.1 miles); Turn left onto Davidsburg Rd (0.4 miles);  
Turn right onto Red Run Church Rd. (1.5 miles); Turn left onto PA-194 S (2.8 miles); Turn right onto North Ave. (0.3 miles) 
destination will be on the right. East Berlin Area Community Center 405 North Ave. East Berlin, PA 17316 

Directions to Gravel Hill United Methodist Church, 131 Gravel Hill Road,  
Palmyra, PA  17078 
 
FROM INTERSTATE 81: 
Exit 80 (Grantville), take 743 South to Route 22 (about 1  
mile). Turn left (east) onto Route 22, proceed for approximately 1 mile to Gravel Hill Road (green sign that reads: 
Palmyra 6 miles), turn right (south) onto Gravel Hill Road.  Follow for 4.5 miles to white church on right -Gravel Hill 
United Methodist Church.  
 
FROM Route 422: 
Go to the “square” in Palmyra, turn north onto North Railroad Street,  
continue approximately 1.5 miles to white church on left. 
 
Directions to Giant Grocery store (community room), 3301 Trindle Road, Camp Hill, PA 17011  
 
FROM ROUTE 581: Take exit 5 to Camp Hill; merge onto 11/15 North. The Camp Hill shopping mall will be on your left. 
Giant Grocery store is located at the end of the Mall. You can turn left at Trindle Road, then left into the parking lot at 
Giant.  
 
FROM ROUTE 15 (south of Harrisburg): 
Take route 15 North to Camp Hill. In Camp Hill, turn left on Trindle Road,  
and then left into the parking lot at Giant.  
 
FROM York and south: Route 83 North to 581 Interchange, follow 581 West to exit 5 (Camp Hill), follow directions 
above.  
 
FROM Interstate 81 (Harrisburg and East): Near Harrisburg, follow 83 South. After crossing the Susquehanna River, 
continue straight onto Route 581. Take exit 5 to Camp Hill, merge onto 11/15 North. The Camp Hill shopping mall will be 
on your left. Giant Grocery store is located at the end of the Mall. You can turn left at Trindle Road, then left into the 
parking lot at Giant.  
 
FROM PA. TURNPIKE: Either exit Harrisburg West and take 83 (directions above.) Or exit Mechanicsburg, and follow15 
North (directions above).  

 
 
 
 

 



Giant Grocery in Linglestown, PA is located north of Harrisburg, off of Interstate 81.  
For Navigation, the address is 2300 Linglestown Road, Linglestown, PA 
 
From Route 15 North, as you approach Camp Hill, use the left lane to take PA- 581 West exit toward Interstate 81. You 
will stay right to merge onto 81 North. Take exit 66 for North Front Street, keep left at the fork and follow signs and 
merge onto North Front Street. Continue for about 1 mile, turn right onto Linglestown Road (PA-39 E). In about two 
miles, Giant Will be on your left, 2300 Linglestown Road. 
 
From south of Harrisburg: Interstate 83 North (get in right lane as you cross bridge over Susquehanna River) to Exit 43 
toward Capitol/2nd Street. Turn Right onto Paxton Street (not left onto Second Street). In 1/4 mile, turn LEFT onto 
Cameron Street / PA-230. In 4.9 miles, take PA-39 /Linglestown Road exit. Turn right onto PA-39 East/Linglestown Road. 
In 1.4 miles, Giant will be on your left, 2300 Linglestown Road. 
 
From East of Harrisburg: Take 81 South. Near Harrisburg, exit 69 Progress Avenue. Turn left onto North Progress Avenue. 
Go 1.9 miles, turn left onto PA-39 West. Go 0.2 miles, Giant will be on your right. 2300 Linglestown Road. 
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